

## Campton Planning Board Advisory

Wednesday, June 8, 2022 6:30 PM

In attendance: Jake Tuck, Sherrill Howard, Ray Bouchard, and Drew Kane

Please add Drew's email to committee list- [drew@nhfloat.com](mailto:drew@nhfloat.com)

1. Sherrill reviewed the results of her attending the meeting of the Campton Historical Society. Heritage Days will occur on Saturday, September 24 from 10:00- 2:00  
The group was generally supportive of what the committee was attempting to Accomplish but did not feel that their activities permitted use of the hall for discussion groups. They encouraged us to set up an E-Z up booth for information gathering. There is a small room in the front of the building that could be available For intimate conversations should there be a need.

### Cookie Exchange TBA

2. Jake introduced Drew and welcomed him to the group. We then discussed the origin of the committee, proposed activities and structure to provide him background.
3. Jake discussed some recent changes in his personal life which might result in a need for fewer external responsibilities. We all agreed that for the short-term, dropping back to one meeting a month would be appropriate. Further discussion about his chairmanship to follow.
4. Ray reported that the fire department has no plans at this time to restore the pancake breakfast. However, both Chiefs were supportive of the proposed Touch A Truck event. Should anything change with the fire department, we will be notified. suggested that first or second weekend in September might be best.
5. Discussion about the Campton-Thornton Night Out to be head at Benton's Sugar Shack. Possibility of a booth for additional public feedback. According to the website, the event is scheduled for Tuesday, August 2<sup>nd</sup>. As we plan for specific events, there was further discussion regarding the nature of information gathering. At this time, thoughts were leaning to less formal structure during social events with more specific emphasis on the actual survey.
6. Jake brought up the latest request from the Planning Board for us to review the sign ordinance. Everyone to review materials on the town website and discuss at next meeting. Drew to provide us with some additional information.

7. Closed with much discussion about the need to solidify the survey. Hopefully, we will hear back from Brooke about the Dartmouth possibilities. If that proves fruitless, there may be some options through Plymouth State. Sherrill to research possible access to last survey. Once finalized, Drew will assist in creating QR code access. Jake moved that we accept Drew to the committee... all agreed. Next meeting to be July 6. It was suggested that during that meeting we discuss meeting dates to determine if there is a night better suited to full attendance.

Meeting adjourned at 7:28 PM

S.D. Howard